Neighbourhood Plan Working Group
Report to SF Parish Council Meeting Wednesday, Jan 7, 2020

1. Working Group
The Working Group met on 19th December 2019 and were joined, via FaceTime, by consultant Rachel Leggett.

2. Grant Funding & Appointment of Consultants
[bookmark: _GoBack]On 16 December 2019 the Parish Council received the first tranche of Locality/Groundworks funding of £4,028 for NP work up to the end of March 2020. As a result, we now recommend that the Parish Council sign the necessary Draft contract with  Rachel Leggett & Associates/Compass Point to support NP work over the next 18-24 months. Copies of the Draft contract have been supplied to Councillors present at the PC meeting. 

3. Declaration of Interest Forms
A form has been agreed and all members of the Working Group will complete their individual forms by January 18th. Copies will be kept on file by the Parish Council Clerk.
4. Working Group Workshop
In line with the Draft contract with our consultants, there will be a planning workshop for Working Group members on Saturday, January 18th at the Village Hall

5. Parish Online www.parish-online.co.uk
This is a very useful on-line mapping tool ~ it uses digital maps to store asset registers, produce neighbourhood plans and engage with the public. The Parish Clerk will obtain the tool on a 30-day trial period starting immediately. The Working Group will explore its potential and decide whether to recommend that the PC agree to the  annual cost of £30/year at its February Meeting.

6. Neighbourhood Plan website
The use of the PC website was discussed at length and the following recommended:
· All content would conform to the Parish Council’s agreed Communications Policy.
· All content would be signed off at the monthly Parish Council meetings.
· The existing Parish Council hosted website in its current form was considered unsuitable for the future needs of the NP as Rachel Leggett explained, interactive surveys and questionnaire capability would be required going forward.
Jim McNeill has created a mock-up website, using WIX. This would be linked to via the SFPC website and vice-versa. The Annual Fee (including a domain website address) would be £8.50p/month.
Access to the NP website would be limited and controlled by Jim McNeill.


Jim McNeill
Chair, SFNP Working Group
